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AUTHORIZATION OF RESERVE FOR CAMPUS FACILITIES 

INVESTMENT EARNINGS

A Recommendation

Introduction

At its December 4, 1997 meeting, the Board approved a plan to invest the “campus facilities reserve” in the same way as an endowment by placing this fund with other invested endowment funds.  In addition, the resolution passed at that time calls for earnings beyond the Higher Education Price Index to be “expended for the specific purposes for which the fund is now used”. The earnings from this fund have always been used to support deferred maintenance projects.  The result is that investment earnings in any given year can be just as volatile as the markets in which endowment investments are made.  While, in the long run, it is expected that average earnings will exceed less volatile investments in shorter-term markets, the strategy leaves the annual investment in deferred maintenance unpredictable and volatile.  

This has become a problem in the past two to three years with consistently poor performance in the equity markets. Given long lead times in planning major facilities maintenance, repair and replacement projects, this lack of predictability and large year-to-year fluctuations in amounts available has created difficulties in managing facilities requirements.  This situation can be greatly improved by adoption of a new spending policy consistent with the existing policy for spending distribution in endowment funds, a 5% payout based on a twelve-quarter-moving-average.

Recommendation


WHEREAS, the Oakland University Board of Trustees wishes to see consistent, annual investment in the effort to mitigate deferred maintenance requirements of the University; and


WHEREAS, the Board has previously established a fund entitled the “Reserve for Campus Facilities” and directed that this fund be invested as part of the endowment pool; now, therefore, be it


RESOLVED, that a spending policy for this fund be implemented beginning fiscal year 2002 that allows an annual expenditure equal to five percent of a twelve-quarter-moving-average market value at the beginning of each quarter, with a one-quarter lag.
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Previous Board Action:  

On June 10, 1992, the Board set up this reserve in the Plant Fund as part of its 

1992 - 1993 General Fund Budget assumptions.  On December 4, 1997 the Board approved the current spending policy for this reserve.
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